
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Lyn Waller [mailto ]  
Sent: 05 October 2021 10:21 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: Stopping up order NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 
 
My husband and I very strongly object to the stopping up of the road. 
 
Currently there is a long stretch of road for people to park on, in particular it is of 
benefit to the elderly and those with disability to be able to access or just sit, so close 
to the beach.  Reducing over 60 parking spaces will have a huge impact on some of 
the most vulnerable in our community. 
 
Obviously the stopping up of the road would have huge implications for the habitat of 
a number of species which is so sad.  We have ‘Bee Kind’ currently operating in this 
area and we hope this can be extended to include this road by keeping it. 
 
On safety grounds it appears that the proposed road contravenes recommendations 
of the environment agencies with regard to waterways and lies within the 16m buffer 
zone from a main river.  Should these things be ignored just for convenience when it 
suits? 
 
We sincerely hope that the Public Enquiry finds in favour of NOT proceeding with the 
stopping up of Princes Parade. 
 
With thanks. 
 
 
Lynda and Robert Waller 

 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 




